
Dear Mother, Father, and Pete:

I am planning to leave next Saturday to hear the Penn debate,
and return Sunday. I shall probably stay at Bryn Mawr with
Marjorie Falk who will go to the debate with me. Will let you
know as soon as my plans are definite.

I pitched into debate this morning. I am strongly for
prohibition, only I should infinitely prefer not debating at
Vassar.

The weather is heavenly, but not in the Libe.

Dr. Thomas was midly boring yesterday morning I woke up a bit
while he spoke about the Jews at Kishineff, but that was only
for less than a minute.

Love,

Fannie

April 9, 1923


